
Carroll County Fiscal Court 
Minutes  

January 10, 2012 
 

The regular meeting of the Carroll County Fiscal Court was held Tuesday, January 10, 
2012.  Members present were Judge/Executive Harold “Shorty” Tomlinson, Magistrate 
Floyd Bowling, Magistrate Dean Miller, Magistrate Mark Bates and County Attorney 
Nick Marsh.   
 
Call to Order 
Judge Tomlinson called the meeting to order at 9 a.m., observing a moment of silence for 
those less fortunate, members of the community that have recently lost loved ones and for 
our servicemen and women.   
 
Approve Minutes 
Magistrate Bates made a motion to approve minutes of the December 15, 2011 meeting.  
Magistrate Bowling 2nd.  All in favor.  Motion carries. 
 
    4 ayes    0 nays 
 
Budget Transfers 
Magistrate Miller made a motion to approve the attached budget transfers.  Magistrate 
Bowling 2nd.  All in favor.  Motion carries. 
 
    4 ayes    0 nays 
 
Invoice Approval 
Magistrate Bates made a motion to approve the attached invoices.  Magistrate Bowling 
2nd.  All in favor.  Motion carries. 
 
    4 ayes    0 nays 
 
Carroll County Water Board Appointment 
Judge Tomlinson recommended reappointing Joe C. Raisor to the Carroll County Water 
District Board of Commissioners.  Magistrate Bates made a motion to reappoint Mr. 
Raisor.  Magistrate Miller 2nd.  All in favor.  Motion carries. 
 
    4 ayes    0 nays 
 
Carroll County Tourism Appointment 
Tourism Board member Ricky Bales has resigned.  A recommendation to fill the position 
has not been made as of yet, but Jonathon Abdoo is the likely candidate.  The court 
members did not have a problem with his appointment. 
 
Proposal for Engineering Service 
Judge Tomlinson presented the attached proposal from KLH Engineers for $5500 for 
engineering services for the courthouse.  No action taken. 
 
KYSOC Property 
Judge Tomlinson has the keys to the property and would like to meet there after court 
today.  No action taken. 
 
General Assembly Update 
Upcoming updates will be copied for the court members for their information.  No action 
taken. 
 
County and State Road Report 

• The state highway department should be here soon to discuss the rural secondary 
road program for the upcoming year. 

• A reimbursement request will be sent for the new bridge. 
• The annual Transportation Meeting is January 18 and 19. 



• There are a few areas on past watershed projects in the Millcreek and Locust areas 
that need to be reviewed. 

No action taken. 
Judge’s Comments 

• Two attached contracts were presented for Coroner Office Transportation costs.  
Possibly a coroner’s vehicle can be purchased at the state fleet management 
surplus sale in February. 

• There are two job openings to be filled at the Road Department and a third 
position would be beneficial. 

• The CCCDC Shareholders meeting is January 17 at noon at the convention 
center. 

No action taken. 
 
County Attorney Comments 
None 
 
Magistrate Comments 
None 
 
Adjournment 
Magistrate Bates made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Magistrate Bowling 2nd.  All in 
favor.  Motion carries. 
 
    4 ayes    0 nays 
 
 
 
Date of Approval: January 24, 2012 
 
 
Harold “Shorty” Tomlinson                                            Traci Courtney 
Carroll County Judge/Executive         Fiscal Court Clerk 
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